
North Heath Community Primary School 
Sport Premium Planning and Evaluation Outline 2021-2022 

During the academic year of 2021-2022, North Heath CP School will be receiving government funding to improve the provision of PE and sport.  
Key Indicators: 1. The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity; 2. The profile of PESSPA (PE School Sport and Physical Activity) being raised across the school; 3. 

Increase confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE; 4. Broader experience of a range of sports and activities; 5. Increased participation in competitive sport. 
 

 Sports Funding INTENT 
2021-2022 

Cost Summary of the IMPLEMENTATION (Actions) Specific Outcomes and IMPACT  

1 To install, train and begin to embed an 
orienteering course 

£1700 
(planned) 

£0 
(spent) 

Order and organise the orienteering package to be 
installed. 
Book staff training with the company 
Include orienteering into long-term PE planning 

Staff meeting completed with high engagement across teachers. 
Resources for initial lessons are being collated in a central store. 
This half term, teachers will roll out introduction to orienteering 
lessons to increase active learning in PE and across the 
curriculum. 

1 Improve the performance during the 
daily mile to give all pupils guaranteed 
exercise every day. 

£500 
(planned) 

£0 
(spent) 

Repair Daily Mile to avoid trip hazard 
Adults to encourage pupils to jog/walk briskly, and take 
part themselves. 
Introduce a challenge – run a marathon; travel from A-B 
(challenges available on Daily Mile website) 

Daily mile track assessed to be in adequate condition. Track is 
used regularly to allow an all-weather surface for running. The 
SDP for 2022-2023 focuses on new ‘run a marathon’ challenges 
to reinvigorate engagement in the daily mile.  

2 For the children of North Heath to be 
recognisable and looking fit for 
purpose during competitions 

£500 
(planned) 

£445 
(spent) 

Audit sports kit and order new if necessary 
Order gum shields and hockey shin pads as a bank stock. 

Sports kit replenished as needed - ensured pupils felt pride in 
representing the school at competitions. The SDP for 2022-2023 
will allow purchase of gum shields and shin pads. 
Hockey goalie kit was ordered to allow entry to competition and 
hockey grips were replaced for the competition.  

2 To celebrate PE and Sport Success £500 
(planned) 

£0 
(spent) 

Noticeboard to be updated regularly 
Purchase trophies to celebrate participation and 
achievement 
Update School Website and newsletter with competition 
reports. 

Newsletters have reported sporting achievements to the 
community which has raised the profile of sport at North Heath. 
Trophies have not been purchased at this point.  

3 Increase knowledge and skills of staff 
when teaching sports leading to lesson 
improvement 

£5000 
(planned) 

£4140 
(spent) 

Book Lions Sports Coach to teach across the school x1 day 
a week for the year.  Coach will provide half termly 
sessions for each year group, with the intention of up-
skilling staff and preparing pupils for upcoming sports 
competitions. 

Lions Sports have provided curriculum support which has 
enhanced pupil engagement in the taught areas of: TAG rugby, 
athletics, multi-sports. Some pupils have taken up extra sport 
sessions and clubs due to their enjoyment of the coaching 
sessions. Class teachers have embedded activities from sessions 
into PE lessons to create more varied and more active 
opportunities for the pupils. 

3 Develop teachers confidence and skill 
level for teaching dance 

£3000 
(planned) 

£4290 
(spent) 

KICKs dance to provide curriculum support for specific 
year groups throughout the autumn and spring term 

Kicks Dance have provided high-energy sessions which has 
enhanced pupil engagement and variety in our PE provision. 
Teacher confidence in delivering the dance curriculum has 
increased.   

4 Improve the quality of teaching and 
learning of athletics, stoolball and 
cricket 

£2000 
(planned) 

£1760 
(spent) 

Replenish equipment. 
Arrange Chance to Shine coaching for the summer term. 
Enter athletics and cricket competitions. 

Chance to Shine were unavailable for sessions this year. Athletics 
and cricket competitions were entered with high pupil 
engagement. Increased entry to competitions has raised the 
profile of sport in the school across all KS2 year groups.  



5 Participation in locality and West 
Sussex competitions, and introduce 
additional competitive sports lower 
down the school 

£3000 
(planned) 

£1830 
(spent) 

Enter into the following competitions at the very least: 
Hockey, netball, indoor athletics, district sports, rounders, 
cricket, tag rugby. 
Find out about events for KS1 

Entry to all these events has raised the profile of sport at North 
Heath. The competitions gave our more-able sportsmen the 
opportunity to partake at a higher level and partake against 
more-able pupils from other schools – developing their skillset 
further.    
In addition to those listed, North Heath entered: Y3/4 
badminton New-Age Kurling and Alternative sports festivals 
which exposed pupils to a wider range of sports and activities.  

 Enable additional provision of 
swimming to ensure as many pupils 
can swim competently by end of KS2 

£925 
(planned) 

£925 
(spent) 

Book additional swim session for Y4 pupils not yet able to 
swim 25m. Book coach and arrange staffing.  

57 Year 4 pupils had swimming lessons in the Spring term with 
17 pupils having  additional top up swimming lessons in the 
Summer term to ensure 25m competency.  

1 To increase the area that pupils have 
to play, be active and take part in PE 
lessons in by removing the trim-trail 
and resurfacing the playground 
surface  

£500 
(planned) 

£3,300 
(spent) 

Contribute towards the cost of expanding the top 
playground by removing the old disused equipment and 
laying new surface.  

Increased playground size has resulted in more space for pupils 
to be active at break times. More importantly, the space enables 
an additional class PE session or coaching session to be 
timetabled and to take place with the increased area.  

 To encourage active play at break 
times  

£0 
(planned) 

£2,700 
(spent) 

Lay playground markings in the front playground to 
enable active play and active opportunities for learning 
across the curriculum 

Pupils have enjoyed using the new markings to reinvigorate 
active games at break times. The hundred-square has also 
enabled active cross-curricular learning.  

 Total £19,390   
 

  



Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres? 75% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort use a range of strokes effectively (for example, front crawl, backstroke and breaststroke)? 72% 

What percentage of your current Year 6 cohort perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations? 66% 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and Sport Premium to provide additional provision for swimming but this must be for activity over and above the national 
curriculum requirements.  Have you used it in this way? 

Yes 

 


